

HEALTH SERVICES

Environmental Health Division

2577 NE Courtney Drive, Bend, Oregon 97701 Office (541) 322-7400, Fax (541) 322-7604 www.deschutes.org

RECEIVED

DEC 19 2016

DWP-DMCE

November 18, 2016

Ken Hick / Teresa Ramey P.O. Box 16756 Portland, OR 97292

RE: Cline Falls Mobile Home Park PWS# 41-01126

Dear Mr. Hick:

On November 18, 2016, I met Teresa Ramey on-site at the mobile home park to conduct a Level 2 coliform investigation following several positive coliform samples in June and July.

As Eric Chamberlain's report on July 25th stated, I agree that the contamination was likely due to line breaks in June without proper chlorination and flushing following the repairs. Apparently the system was chlorinated in late July and as a result the August coliform sample was absent. I would recommend a policy of chlorinating and flushing after any breaks or repairs to the system.

My investigation also revealed that several deficiencies, which were noted during the June 2, 2016 water system survey, have yet to be corrected. Please correct the following within the required timeframe:

Correction	Due Date
Repair or otherwise seal the electrical wire port pipe where it penetrates the well head on well #2. This is an obvious entry point for contaminants	December 31, 2016
Continue to take routine coliform samples monthly and submit results by the 10 th of each following month. (no results were received for September or October)	November 30, 2016
Submit the annual consumer confidence report for 2015. These are due by July 1 of each year. (Teresa said she thought one had been done and distributed?)	Immediately
Fix the flooding problem with the sump in the pump room. This is a potential cross-connection and electrocution hazard.	December 31, 2016
Keep the well houses and pump room locked	Immediately

Our Mission: To Promote and Protect the Health and Safety of Our Community.

Rebuild the protective housings for the valve box and well #1	December 31, 2016
Designate or hire a certified small ground water operator	January 31, 2017

Please give these items priority as they were required to be completed no later than October 6, 2016. You can submit photographs or a written statement as verification when the corrections have been made.

Call me at 541-388-6563 if any questions.

Thank you for your cooperation.

DESCHUTES COUNTY ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH

Jeff Freund, REHS

cc: ODWP

JEF/slr